
During SIPRAC, a question arose whether EPA will accept electronic notification (i.e., via email) of gas 
curtailments under the Boiler MACT. 
 
EPA’s response indicated that gas curtailment notifications under the Boiler MACT must be postmarked 
within 48 hours and mailed to: 
 
U.S. EPA Region I 
5 Post Office Square 
Suite 100 (OES04-02) 
Boston, MA 02109 
Attn: Air Compliance Clerk 
 
Facilities may also send a copy of the notification via email to Schwartz.sandra@epa.gov 
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